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RULES AND REGULATIONS 

36. UNDERGROUND PRIMARY AND SERVICE FOR NEW RESIDENTIAL SUBDIVISIONS (Cont'd.) 

The applicant shall be required to perform all necessary trenching and 
backfilling of ditches and manholes in accordance with the Cooperatives 
specifications. Should the applicant desire, the Cooperative will perform or 
have performed by an outside contractor, all trenching and backfilling 
provided applicant agrees to pay such charges to the Cooperative in advance, 
prior to work being performed. 

Trenching and backfilling shall include opening and preparing the ditch for 
the installation of the conductors; and f urnishing and placing of raceways 
under roads, drive ways or paved areas; providing a dirt or sand bedding below 
and above conductors when required and backfilling of trench to ground level. 

The additional cost per foot may be averted by the applicant furnishing and 
installing conduit in the trench in accordance with the Cooperative's design 
and requirements as to placement on the right-of-way, depth and backfilling of 
trench, size and type of conduit, and placement of box pads and pedestals, 
furnished by the Cooperative. The applicant shall also be required to provide 
underground facilities, as the Cooperative may deem necessary, to property 
lines that border the subdivision to insure a means for the Cooperative to 
extend lines for future growth without disturbing the subdivision. 

Placing of all electrical conductors will be done by the Cooperative. 

37. ENERGY EMERGENCY CONTROL PROGRAM 

To provide a plan for reducing the consumption of electric energy on Nolin 
Rural Electric Cooperative Corporation System in the event of a severe coal 
shortage such as might result from a general strike in the coal mines. 

All of the Tariffs, Rules and Regulations of Nolin Rural Electric Cooperative 
Corporation are subject to the Energy Emergency Control Program as filed with 
the Kentucky Energy Regulatory Commission (now Public Service Commission) on 
February 23, 1981 in Administrative Case No. 240 and as approved by the Public 
Service Commission order of March 31, 1981. 

The complete Energy Regulatory Commission (now Public - Service Commission) 
Administrative Order No. 240 is attached to and becomes part of the Nolin 
Rural Electric Cooperative Corporation Tariffs, Rules and Regulation manual on 
display in the office for public use. PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
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